
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 
September 6, 2022 
 
 
Dear Fred Douglas Resident Families and Loved Ones, 
 
We continue to identify additional cases of COVID-19.  As such, our status is: 

Resident COVID Update: 

Total Resident Cases: 21 
Active:   21 
Resolved:  0 

Units that are affected are Willow (16), Evergreen (2), Maple/Elm (2), and Oak (1). Additional swabs are 
being taken.  
 
There is 1 case of RSV on Maple/Elm.  

Meals and activities continue to be held on the units and the doors are closed to restrict movement 
between the units. At this time, we are cancelling all non-essential appointments and social leaves. 
Hairdressing services are suspended.  End of life visiting is still permitted with certain precautions, 
including a maximum of 2 visitors in the room, and wearing of a mask and eye shield. Other precautions 
may be required depending on the individual situation.  

All residents are being closely monitored, including twice/day temperature checks. Staff movement is 
being minimized as much as possible.   

All visiting continues to be suspended, except for virtual visits.  Virtual visits can be booked by 
contacting Tatiana Morcilla, tmorcilla@fdl.mb.ca  or (204) 586-8541 ext 123.  

Thank you for your understanding and patience.  
 
If you have any questions about the status of your loved one, please call the nursing unit.  
 
 
Thank you, 
 
  
Roslyn Garofalo 
CEO  
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